
MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to authorizing the taxi and limousine commission to collect the commercial motor vehicle tax on medallion taxicabs and on certain other motor vehicles for the transportation of passengers
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
The proposed legislation would add a new section 11-809.2 to the Administrative Code of the City of New York to provide that the Taxi and Limousine Commission will collect the commercial motor vehicle tax imposed by Chapter 8 of Title 11 of the Administrative Code  for  medallion taxicabs and for-hire vehicles licensed by the Taxi and Limousine Commission to operate in New York City to the extent such tax is not already collected by the Commissioner of Motor Vehicles.  New section 11-809.2 provides that payment of this tax is a condition precedent to the Taxi and Limousine Commission’s issuance of licenses to medallion taxicabs and for-hire vehicles licensed by the Commission.  New section 11-809.2 “notwithstands” all other provisions of this chapter to the contrary, including subdivision c of section 11-808, which itself “notwithstands” any other provision of law to the contrary. 
The proposed legislation would also amend subdivision e of subdivision 19-504 of the Administrative Code to indicate that the right to renew a vehicle license will be based on compliance with new section 11-809.2.
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
Collection by the Taxi and Limousine Commission of the commercial motor vehicle tax on taxicabs would simplify collection of these fees as the Taxi and Limousine Commission, which regulates these vehicles and collects licensing and other fees from them every two years, is particularly well placed to identify licensees owing this tax.  As the entity regulating these vehicles, the Taxi and Limousine Commission can build tax collection into the licensing process. As to other vehicles operating for hire, the Commissioner of Motor Vehicles today collects this tax from owners of vehicles registered within New York City.  However, the Taxi and Limousine Commission licenses a number of vehicles for operation for hire within New York City that are not registered with the Commissioner of Motor Vehicles because their business address is located outside New York City.  The City believes that by authorizing the Taxi and Limousine Commission to collect fees on these vehicles the City can increase collections of taxes due from the owners of vehicles which are operating in New York City.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,









Patrick A. Wehle
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